RECORDS OF SBDM PROCEEDINGS Minutes for March 13, 2023

The George Rogers Clark High School SBDM council met on March 13, 2023, at 4:15 p.m. in the school library. The following were present:

Jamie Keene Kait Greenwell
Tyler Williamson Tommy Collins
Robert Abner Ros Gay

Julie Bonfield

Mr. Keene called the meeting to order at 4:16 p.m and welcomed everyone there.

Mrs. Gay had another engagement and asked if the items on the agenda that needed approval could be moved to earlier in the meeting. Mr. Williamson made a motion to approve the motion after moving items 10-13 to under #5 on the agenda, seconded by Mrs. Greenwell. Motion passed.

Mrs. Greenwell made a motion to approve the minutes from the February 6, 2023 meeting; seconded by Mr. Abner. Motion passed.

There were no public comments.

Good news-the basketball hoops won the region and will head to the state tournament. Cheerleaders won the in-game competition at the district tournament. Teachers are beginning spring field trips which are going well.

The February Monthly Finance report was presented by Julie Bonfield. Section 6 money (\$24,868.05) has plenty of money to end the school year. Some items, such as graduation, are already paid. Fund 22 and 25 are also on the right track. All departments will be checked at the end of the year to determine if there are other needs.

Mr. Keene would like to add color coded directions on our premises to help people find their way around. There is district construction money available for this. Mrs. Gay made a motion to approve the expenditure, second by Mrs. Greenwell. Motion passed.

Overnight and/or Out-of- State trip requests came before the council:

- Bass Team to Benton, KY March 31, 2023
- Bass Team to Benton, KY May 9, 2023

Mr. Williamson made a motion to approve both trips, second by Mr. Collins. Motion passed.

Council discussed the Draft Budget and Staffing Allocation Plan. We will have 68 certified teachers next year after losing two English teachers. After observing the special education program at Boyle county schools, we will be adopting their plan. This will require three new Sped teachers. Mr. Abner made a motion to approve this plan, second by Mrs. Gay. Motion passed.

Mr. Keene conducted a survey of eighth grade students at RDC on elimination of the class rank. He received 122 responses - 59% choose yes, while 41% choose no. After discussion, Mrs. Gay made a motion to eliminate class ranking starting with next year's 9th graders, second by Mrs. Greenwell. Motion passed.

Mrs. Bonfield updated the council on Student Achievement. iReady will start its third round starting this Thursday with English, then math. All levels in our district are using this program. A lot of our students are below grade level. We will search for sources to close the gap. Mrs. Bonfield stated that we should get used to iReady, because it is here to stay.

TSI is going great. Students are enjoying the relationships they have working in smaller groups. We are already using MTSS for interventions.

The end of the third quarter is March 13th. Report cards will be given to students on March 17th.

Our attendance for February was 88.67%. Administration will have a meeting after spring break to discuss ways to increase this number. The Board of Education will meet on March 29 to decide a graduation date.

Mr. Abner made a motion to adjourn, second by Mr. Williamson. Motion passed and council adjourned at 4:51 p.m.

The next regular meeting for the council will be April 10, 2023, at 4:15 p.m. in the school library.